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College football 2024 has kicked off! Fresno State 

opened at the Big House at the University of Michigan. 

Simpson grandson’s Jordan Brown and Tyler Simpson 

Pouncéy met on the gridiron. Also, the University of 

Southern California Trojans opened in Las Vegas 

beating the LSU Tigers 27-20. City Manager Jim Lewis, 

and retired city manager Mike Egan were among  

the USC fans. 

Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord 

 

Cities included in this Special September 2024 issue 

of the City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown are a 

continuation of cities with names that begin with the 

letter “C.” The cities listed alphabetically in this issue 

including: Colfax, Colton, Colusa, Compton, and 

Concord. The City Managers include Colfax, Ron 

Walker; Colton, William R. Smith; Colusa, Jesse 

Carin; Compton, Willie A. Hopkins, Jr.; and 

Concord, Valerie Barone. These five cities are in the 

counties of Placer, San Bernardino, Colusa, Los 

Angeles, and Contra Costa. 

 

Please take a moment an subscribe 

to receive for free all issues of the  

City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown 
www.trackdownmanagement.net 
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https://nhaadvisors.com/
http://www.willdan.com
http://www.ekapr.com
https://www.tripepismith.com/
http://www.patwestllc.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
https://cjpia.org/
https://colfax-ca.gov/
https://www.ci.colton.ca.us/
https://cityofcolusa.com/
https://www.comptoncity.org/
https://www.cityofconcord.org/
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
https://gonsalvi.com/
https://trackdownmanagement.net/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
https://www.pars.org/
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
https://chwlaw.us/
https://www.munienvironmental.com/
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://www.rwglaw.com/
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The Tripepi Smith team stands ready 

to help with outreach campaigns, 

video production, content writing, 

messaging, graphic work, technology 

infrastructure and websites." 

--Ryder Todd Smith, President 

 

 

 

Atascadero City Manager Jim Lewis and his son         

Troy Lewis at the 2024 University of Southern California 

(USC) Trojans opening football game in Las Vegas.  

Public Managers in California “C” Cities  

with Names from Colfax to Concord  

 

Colfax, originally known 

as Alden Grove, Alder 

Grove, Illinoistown or 

Upper Corral, is in Placer 

County. The town is named for United States Vice 

President Schuyler Colfax, who visited the town in 

1865 while he was serving as Speaker of the House. 

Colfax became the southern terminus of the Nevada 

County Narrow Gauge Railroad from 1876 until the 

railroad was removed in 1942. The city was 

incorporated in February 1910, and the 2020 

populations is 1,995. Ron Walker is the City Manager 

and Shanna Stahl is the Administrative Services 

Officer. Amanda Ahre is the Colfax City Clerk. Colfax 

economizes the city’s expenditures with contract 

services for Finance Director, Planning and Building 

Inspector services, and city engineer and city 

attorney.  

 

Northern California “Proof of Life” Lunch 

 

Kudos to Rod Wood for pulling together another 

Northern California “Proof of Life”- like luncheon in 

Fairfield. Those who attended with Rod, include 

Kevin O’Rourke, Jerry Newfarmer, Joe Tanner, Bob 

Murray, Ted  Gaebler and Terry Dugan. Many 

“Thanks” to Kevin O’Rourke for the report and 

pictures. The lunch was held on Tuesday, September 

3, 2024, at Mimi’s Café in Fairfield. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

“Half the world is composed of people who have 

something to say and can’t, and the other half who 

have nothing to say and keep on saying it.” 

---Robert Frost 

 

https://www.tripepismith.com/
https://colfax-ca.gov/
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Executive Level Posse Roster: 
 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager    

Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Robert T. “Bob” Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of California 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 

Lloyd de Llamas, Retired City Man./HdL Co-founder 

John Shirey, Retired City Manager, Sacramento  

John Russo, Retired City Manager; SynchroniCITY  

Lee McDougal, Retired City Manager, Montclair 

Mark Scott, Retired City Manager 

Doug La Belle, Retired City Manager, Chino Hills 

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia 

Chuck Bryant, Past City Admin., Hawaiian Gardens  

Sam Olivito, Retired CCCA Executive Director 

Joe Goeden, Retired City Manager, West Sacramento 

 

Posse Roster: 
 

Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park                                                                                                                                              

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                           

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                            

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired City Manager, Rocklin  

Ray Taylor, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies  

Cynthia Kurtz, Interim City Manager, Pasadena 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager, Lake Elsinore 

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager, Mountain View 

Gary Milliman, Retired City Manager, Brookings, Oregon 

Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Atascadero 

Donald Jeffers, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park 

Wayne Wedin, Retired City Manager, Brea 

Karen Herrera, Retired Deputy City Manager, Duarte 
 

 
 

     City Manager Newsletter by 

       Trackdown Management 
 

                       10 Claret 

      Rancho Mirage, California 92270 

 

Cell Phone:  Jack Simpson | 562-896-5424 

Cell Phone: Susan Simpson | 310-418-1035 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. 
 

RWG delivers practical advice and solutions tailored 

to the unique needs of public entities. 

 

Working seamlessly across offices in 

Los Angeles, San Francisco, Orange 

County, Temecula, and the Central 

Coast. The RWG team of experts 

provides the full scope of public law 

services. Practical advice and well-

analyzed solutions come from 

 listening carefully and asking the right questions. 
 

Roxanne Diaz is a former member of the Board of 

Trustees of the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF). 

 

Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

 

The Independent Cities Finance Authority is an 

unaffiliated Joint Powers Authority (JPA) with the  

goal of helping communities fund critical projects. 

                                                                                          

Since its inception in 1988, ICFA has assisted  

funding more than $500 million in critical  

community projects, from hospitals to charter  

schools, public utilities, and housing. 

 

Jose Solache, ICFA President                                    

Lynwood City Council Member 

 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                         

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

 

https://www.rwglaw.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
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Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Ron Walker is a former Chief Plant Operator for the 

Pfeiffer-Big Sur State Park for the California Parks 

system. He also worked as the Chief Plant Operator 

for CAL FIRE Konocti Fire Camp, and as General 

Manager for the Forestville Water District. Ron 

worked 11 and a half years as the Public Works 

Director for Live Oak. He started his tenure as the 

Colfax City Manager in January 2024. Ron earned a 

BS in business administration from Southern New 

Hampshire University. 

 
 

 

For more than 40 years PARS has provided retirement 

plans and trust solutions designed exclusively for 

public agencies. With programs like the Pension Rate 

Stabilization Program (PRSP) and the PARS OPEB Trust, 

PARS has helped over 500 clients address unfunded 

obligations and lower liabilities. The PRSP is a first-of-its-

kind program designed to provide local control over 

assets and potential for greater return than the 

general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency,  

 

PARS is a leading provider of retirement programs for 

public agencies and the largest private provider of 

multiple-employer Section 115 trusts in California.  

 

Learn more at www.pars.org. To learn more, contact 

us at info@pars.org or (800) 540-6369, ext. 127; 

www.pars.org 

                                                                                      

Dennis Yu, CEBS, Executive Vice President 

(800) 540-6369 ext. 104 or dyu@pars.org 

[Dennis has been with PARS since October 2007. He 

earned a BA from the University of California, Irvine, 

and an MBA from the University of California, Los 

Angeles (UCLA).]  

 

Kevin O’Rourke,                                  

Senior Municipal Consultant                            

(707) 249-5356 or kevin@kolgs.com 

[Kevin is a retired city manager.] 

 

Kosmont-Rose Institute annual survey 

finds Los Angeles-area cities impose 

high costs on business. 
                                                                                                     

The 2024 Kosmont-Rose Institute Cost of Doing Business 

Survey finds that the cost of doing business remains 

higher in California than in other states in the western 

United States. Within Southern California, cities in Los 

Angeles County are the costliest places to do business. 

Researchers from the Rose Institute of State and Local 

Government at Claremont McKenna College, in 

collaboration with El Segundo-based economic 

development consulting firm Kosmont Companies, have 

conducted business cost surveys since 2003. This year, 

the Survey collected data on 216 cities–primarily in 

Southern California–to rank the cost of doing business in 

these jurisdictions. 

 

“Many businesses are leaving Southern California for 

other states,” said Ken Miller, Director of the Rose 

Institute of State and Local Government and an author 

of the survey report. “This Survey helps show why, by 

highlighting cost differences between cities in the region 

and out-of-state.” 

 

For the first time, the Survey presents data for all 174 

incorporated cities in Los Angeles, Orange, Riverside, 

and San Bernardino Counties. This comprehensive 

approach allows for direct comparisons between these 

cities and shows that the cost of doing business is 

markedly higher in Los Angeles County than in other 

parts of the region. This difference can be attributed in 

part to market forces, such as office rents, and local 

policies, such as sales taxes and minimum wage 

requirements. 

 

Santa Monica ranked as the Survey’s highest cost city, 

followed by Culver City, Pasadena, Malibu, Arcadia, 

Huntington Park, and the City of Los Angeles. 

 

“LA County is a significant center of commerce, yet 

doing business in the County comes at a high cost,” said 

Larry Kosmont, Chairman and CEO of the Kosmont 

Companies, co-sponsor of the Survey. “While many LA 

County cities are strategically located and have strong 

family income and consumer demographics, rent levels 

and local taxes tend to fall into the Survey’s highest-cost 

categories. These are key decision factors for businesses 

looking to set up shop or relocate.” 
 

https://roseinstitute.org/costofdoingbusiness/ 

Opportunity is missed by most people because it is 

dressed in overalls and looks like work. 

---Thomas Edison 

http://www.pars.org/
http://www.pars.org/
mailto:dyu@pars.org
mailto:kevin@kolgs.com
https://roseinstitute.org/costofdoingbusiness/
https://www.pars.org/
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Kosmont Financial Services 

Served as Municipal Advisor to Westside Neighborhood School 

www.KosmontFinancial.com 

Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Former Placer County Transportation Planning 

Agency Executive Director Mike Luken was hired as 

the Interim City Manager for Colfax to replace City 

Manager Wes Heathcock in June 2023. Wes left to 

accept the Town Manager position for Loomis 

where he replaced Sean Rabé, who left to be the 

Auburn City Manager.  

 

Colton, nicknamed the “Hub 

City” in the Inland Empire in San 

Bernardino County. The Colton 

Crossing was one of the busiest 

at-grade railroad crossing in the 

country. Constructed in 1882 by 

the California Southern Railroad 

to cross the Southern Pacific Railroad track and a 

grade separation was finally installed in August 2013 

replacing the at-grade crossing. After being 

founded in 1857 and named for David Douty Colton, 

the city was incorporated in 1887. Wyatt Earp’s 

brother Virgil was the town’s first Marshal in 1887. The 

2020 population of Colton is set as 53,909. Bill Smith 

is the city manager and Stephanie M. Vargas is the 

Deputy City Clerk. Deb Farrar is the Community 

Services Director, and the Development Services 

Director is Heidi Duron. Stacey Dabbs is the Finance 

Director and Tom Cody is the Human Resources & 

Risk Management Director. Victor Ortiz is the 

Assistant Public Works Director and City Engineer. 

The Chief of Police is Henry Dominguez. 

 

William “Bill” R. Smith was appointed Colton city 

manager in March 2015. He began his public service 

career in July 1991 as a Recreation Supervisor for the 

City of San Bernardino. He took a similar position with 

the City of Ontario in July 1994. Bill joined the Colton 

city staff in June 2001 as Recreation Manager, and 

he was promoted to Community Services Director in 

July 2004. Bill was selected to serve as City Manager 

in March 2015. He earned a BA from the University of 

Nebraska and an MPA from Bellevue University. In 

2021 he received a 30-Year ICMA Service Award. 

 

https://willdan.com/solutions/municipal-services-managers.aspx
http://www.kosmontfinancial.com/
https://www.ci.colton.ca.us/
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“Always positive, always energetic, and 

without a doubt would brighten your day 

every time you had the opportunity to 

interact…” 

---Mickey Moniak, MLB Angels 

Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Charles “Guy” G. Huffaker served as the Colton city 

manager from September 1973 to March 1977 

when he was hired in Porterville to be city manager 

(March 1977 to January 2002). Guy began his public 

service career as an Administrative Assistant for the 

City of National City in June 1965. In February 1966, 

Guy was appointed Assistant to the City Manager in 

the City of Bakersfield, and in October 1969 he went 

to the City of Montebello as Assistant City 

Administrator where he worked with Roy Pederson. 

Guy was hired as city manager for Colton in 1973 

and move to the Porterville city manager position in 

1977. Guy retired from Porterville in 2002. Guy 

earned a BA from San Diego State College 

(University). In the year 2000, he was the recipient of 

a 35-Year ICMA Service Award. Guy was a member 

of the Board of the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF). He chaired the annual golf 

tournament at the League’s City Managers’ 

Department meetings for many years. Guy was 

inducted onto the Porterville Wall of Fame in 2014. 

He is most proud of his current title: “Grandpa.” 

 

 

Former City Administrator                 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Telephone: 949-235-0525                         

FAX: 213-741-0519 
 

Wolf & Company Inc. provides    

municipal consulting services to State and local 

    governments, and not-for-profit corporations. 
 

    Wolf & Company Inc. has a specialized emphasis                     

on:  Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program  

Administration and Oversight 

Agent Services. 

 

 

 
 

 

Wolf & Company Inc. 
163 Limestone Road, Claremont, CA 91711 

Telephone: 949-235-0525s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

San Clemente Pier. This picture was taken by retired 

City Clerk Kathie Mendoza who moved to  

San Clemente. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed 

to counsel that is helpful, understandable, and  

fairly priced.  

             

  CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley                

in the Sierra Foothills, 
 

CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law. 
 

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley. 
 

Two of the firm’s attorneys were named California 

Lawyers of the Year (2020).  

https://chwlaw.us/ 
 

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357; 213-542-5700; 

916-400-0370; 858-682-3665 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

https://chwlaw.us/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
https://chwlaw.us/
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Founded in 1986 by former City Manager 

Larry J. Kosmont, Chairman and CEO. 

2021 CCMF Corporate Partner of the Year. 
 

Kosmont Companies serves cities, counties, quasi-

government agencies, private companies,  

developers, and non-profit organizations, including 

educational institutions across California. With 

unmatched expertise in public/private transactions,  

 

Kosmont Companies helps communities thrive by 

creating sustainable projects. 
 

Kosmont Companies is on the cutting edge of 

evolving trends, challenges, and solutions. 

A transactional firm that takes a hands-on 

approach to economic development focused 

on successful outcomes. The firm is an expert in 

economic development, real estate consulting, 

financial analysis, and redevelopment dissolution. 

 

Mailing Address: 1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266 

 

Headquarters – El Segundo: 2301 Rosecrans Avenue 

Suite 4140, El Segundo, California 90245                                                              

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-463 

 

 

This gym is a place where 

strength training is used for 

self-improvement. Special 

group sessions for sports 

teams, police and fire 

departments or other groups  

may be arranged. 

 

Raw Performance 

Coach/Owner, William Ha, CSCS is a certified 

strength and conditioning coach. 

Call: 714-335-4436 | 10579 

Bloomfield Avenue 

Los Alamitos, CA 90720 

Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Colusa is the Colusa County seat. 

The community was called Salmon 

Bend before the name was 

changed in 1854. Charles D. 

Semple bought the land grant 

property to establish town, which 

was founded in 1850 and called “Colusi.”  The post 

office opened in 1851. The town’s name was 

changed to Colusa in 1854 and became a popular 

railroad stop. Colusa was incorporated in June 1868. 

The 2020 population is reported at 6,411. Jesse Cain 

is the city manager and Shelly Kittle is the city clerk. 

The Fire Chief is Logan Conley, and the Chief of 

Police is Joshua Fitch. Mark Tomey is the Planning 

Director and Cliff Burrious is the Recreation Director.  

 

Colusa City Manager Jesse Cain is also currently in 

charge of the Streets Department, and he serves as 

the Plant Manager of the Wastewater Treatment 

Plant. Jesse is the Public Works Director in addition 

to being responsible for his city manager 

responsibilities. He also serves as a member of the 

Colusa Groundwater Authority Board of Directors 

representing the city. 

 

 

 

 

NHA advisors, LLC provides strategic, objective 

and financially sound advice to public agencies 

throughout California. Consistently ranked as one   

of the most active municipal advisors*, NHA   

Advisors is distinguished from the competition by 

delivering broad advisory and consulting services 

to meet the challenging and complex needs of 

public agency clients. As a fiduciary, the firm 

develops comprehensive options and strategies 

that solve for maintaining/enhancing service 

levels, capital project needs, manage and 

contain costs and risks such as rising pension costs 

and promote fiscal sustainability through prudent 

policies. 
 

Principals include  Mark Northcross,   

Eric Scriven, Mike Meyer,              

Rob Schmidt, and Leslie Bloom. 
 

Craig Hill, Managing Principal 
Financial & Policy Strategies. Delivered. 
Telephone: (415) 785-2025 x2001 

Cell: (415) 518-4130 
Email: Craig@NHAadvisors.com 

 

 

mailto:Craig@NHAadvisors.com
https://www.kosmont.com/
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/
https://cityofcolusa.com/
https://nhaadvisors.com/
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 Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Compton is the only Los 

Angeles County city in this 

issue’s group. Compton is in the 

Gateway Cities region and 

known as the “Hub City” due to 

its central location in the 

county. Compton is one of the 

oldest Los Angeles County 

cities. It was originally named Gibsonville for one of 

the tract owners. Later it was tagged with the name 

Comptonville. The “ville” was dropped to avoid 

confusion with the Yuba County community of 

Camptonville. It was 1867 when Griffith Dickenson 

Compton led a group of 30 settlers into the area on 

a wagon train from Stockton. The City of Compton 

was incorporated in May 1888. The city’s 2020 

population is 95,740. Willie A. Hopkins, Jr. is the city 

manager for the City of Compton and Triphenia 

Simmons and Marc Puckett are Assistant City 

Managers. Vernell McDaniel is the City Clerk. Bryan 

Spragg is listed as the Director of Recreation. Ron 

Simpson is the Fire Chief and Cecil Flournoy is the 

Community Development Director. Donald Grady is 

the Human Resources Director.  

 

Willie A. Hopkins, Jr. is the city 

manager for the City of Compton. 

He is not a member of ICMA. He was 

hired by the city in December 2023 

and his starting date was January 8, 

2024. Willie previously served as the 

City Manager for the City of 

Barstow, where he started in September 2021, 

taking over from Interim City Manager Jerry 

Groomes. Willie served as the Director of the 

General Services Agency in Alameda County prior 

to joining the Barstow city staff. Willie is a former 

Commissioned Officer in the United States Army, 

where he served from September 1985 to April 1996. 

He earned a BS in business administration from 

Alcorn State University. Once he left the Army, he 

worked in the private sector until taking a General 

Services Director position with Fulton County, 

Georgia in August 2003. In October 2008 he was 

hired to serve as the Assistant City Manager for the 

City of Pompano Beach, Florida. 

 

 

 

Pat West served nearly 40-years in city 

government. He has developed successful  

strategies and paths to issues facing local 

government. Pat can help you, whether you are  

a City Manager looking for ways to turn your city 

around, or a developer needing assistance 

navigating the complexities of  the political  

and/or entitlement process. 

 

Pat West served as city manager in the Cities of 

Paramount and Long Beach. He is a fitness athlete. 

 

Pat West, was honored with the League of  

California Cities 2019 Wes McClure Award for City 

Managers of Distinction. 

 

Pat has had numerous successful       

experiences with public-private 

               partnerships. 

                                                 

   Telephone No. 562-331-9812 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; 

you don't need them often but when you do, they  

had better work." 
 

Anthony D. Gonsalves and two of his sons, 

Jason A. Gonsalves and Paul A. Gonsalves, are  

expert local government lobbyists. Founded in 1975 

by former Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves, the 

firm represents 50-plus cities and is a key player in city 

legislation. The firm works closely with the League 

 of California Cities 

 

Anthony Gonsalves is a long time Member of  

                   the CCMF Board of Trustees 
                

           Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

925 L Street, Suite 250 

Sacramento, California 95814 

Telephone No. 916-441-0597 

Fax: 916-441-5061 

 

https://www.comptoncity.org/
http://www.patwestllc.com/
https://gonsalvi.com/
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Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 
strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. Partners Matt Knabe, Marcus 

Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam Englander, 

Alex Cherin and Kellie Hawkins lead it. We pride 

ourselves on providing a unique and strategic 

perspective on a wide variety of issues. 
 

EKA provides lobbying, government affairs, public 

relations, political campaigns, and crisis 

management services for a wide variety of 

clientele. In addition, EKA provides professional 

litigation communication and expert witness 

services led by our team of strategists, lawyers, 

journalists, and media relations specialists. 

                                                          

Together, EKA has more than 100-

years of combined experience and 

a multitude of relationships within 

the City & County of Los Angeles, 

and the 88 cities within Los Angeles 

County.  

 

To contact EKA, please call 213) 741-1500 or email  

matt@ekapr.com. Matt Knabe, Managing Partner. 

 

 

 

 

     

https://www.mmanc.org/events/annual-conference/ 

 

Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Cecil Rhambo, the Chief of Police for the Los 

Angeles World Airports since October 2019, served 

as the Compton city manager in 2017-2019. Chief 

Rhambo retired from the Los Angeles County 

Sheriff’s Department in 2014. Before joining the 

Compton city staff, Cecil worked as the Assistant 

City Manager for the City of Carson. He earned a 

BA in sociology from Humboldt State University and 

an MA in organizational leadership from Woodbury 

University.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Valentina Tripepi Shoop, sister of the late retired city 

manager and Willdan executive Frank G. Tripepi, her 

husband Ron Shoop and Frank’s granddaughter 

Reagan Smith during a recent visit to Wake Forest 

University in Winston-Salem, North Carolina. 

mailto:matt@ekapr.com
https://www.mmanc.org/events/annual-conference/
http://www.ekapr.com/
https://caseysimpson.iii.earth
https://www.mmanc.org/
https://cjpia.org/
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Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

P. Lamont Ewell is a former city manager for Santa 

Monica and San Diego, as well as Durham, North 

Carolina. On three separate occasions, Lamont 

served as Interim City Manager for Culver City, 

Oakland and Compton. He recently joined the firm 

of Ralph Andersen & Associates working with 

executive recruitment. He earned a BS from the 

University of Maryland.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seven year old,  

Koa Simpson Ha of 

Lakewood in the cockpit  

on his way home from 

Michigan where he saw 

Fresno State University and 

the University of Michigan 

play football in the Big 

House, where his brother 

Tyler played in the band. 

 

 

2025 Winter Seminar 
February 20-25 

Mar Monte Hotel, Santa Barbara 

https://www.icacities.org/2025-winter-seminar/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Concord is the largest Contra 

Costa County city by 

population. Concord was 

founded with the name Todos 

Santo in 1869. The area in and 

around Concord was largely agricultural. Crops 

grown there included grapes, walnuts, almonds, 

wheat, hay and tomatoes. The City of Concord was 

incorporated in February 1905. The city’s 2020 

population is 125,410. The Concord city manager is 

currently Valerie Baron and Justin Ezell is the 

Assistant City Manager. Joelle Fockler is the City 

Clerk and Jennifer Ortega is the Community 

Relations Manager. Karan Reid is the Concord 

Director of Finance. Leng Power is the Community 

Services Manager and Sophia Huckabay is the 

Housing Manager.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth sports teams are off and running. 

This is Presley Guarino at soccer practice. 

https://www.icacities.org/2025-winter-seminar/
https://www.cityofconcord.org/
https://www.munienvironmental.com/
https://www.icacities.org/2025-winter-seminar/
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Retired Rialto City Manager David Carmany sturgeon 

fishing in Chilliwack, British Columbia on the  

Fraser River. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim L. Barisic, former 

Artesia 

 City Manager who 

also worked in 

Cerritos and 

Paramount, and is a 

Viet Nam veteran, founded Brandywine in 1994. 
 

Jim and two of his sons  

Brett Whitehead and David Barisic, and  

Alex Hernandez, the President of the 

Homebuilding Division, and Mario Urzua, the Chief 

Financial Officer are the Brandywine Homes 

executive team. Please check the firm’s website 

for current sales! 
 

Units are selling in Carson, La Verne,                                                  

Artesia, and Whittier. Coming Soon are 

developments in: Santa Ana,  El Monte, Artesia  

and Apartments in Riverside and Murrieta. 
 

Brandywine Homes focuses on converting 

underutilized space into needed housing. 

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 
 

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                      

16580 Aston Street 

Irvine, California  92606 
 

Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Starting in February 2012 Valerie 

Barone served as the Interim City 

Manager for the City of Concord. 

She was selected to be the City 

Manager in 2013. Valerie joined the 

Concord city staff in 2009 as the 

Assistant City Manager. Previously she worked as 

the Community Development Director for the City 

of Walnut Creek for seven years after working as a 

Planner in Milpitas starting in 1995. Valerie was the 

Director of Planning, Recreation and Neighborhood 

Services in Milpitas when she left for Walnut Creek in 

2002. She worked as a consultant in planning for the 

Redwood City staff from January 1993 through 

January 1994. Valerie served in the Philippines with 

the Peace Corps in 1987-1989. She earned a BS in 

natural resources planning from Humboldt State 

University, Sacramento. In 2019, Valerie was 

recognized with a 25-Year ICMA Service Award.  

 

Craig Blythe is the General Services Manager and 

Public Works Division Manager for the City of 

Concord. Craig was an Electronics Technician 2nd 

Class for the United States Coast Guard starting in 

August 2001. He joined the FDA staff in January 

2010. He worked for the FDA for a little more than 

ten years before joining the Concord city staff in 

March 2020. Craig earned a BA and MPA from San 

Francisco State University.  
 

 

California Contract Cities Association 
 

 

 

 

 

Jennifer Perez of Norwalk, President 

Renda Olmos of Paramount, Vice President 

 

Marcel Rodarte Executive Director 
 

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210 

Cerritos, California 90703 

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

 

https://contractcities.org/
http://www.brandywinedev.com
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Public Managers in California “C” Cities 

with Names from Colfax to Concord  
 

Justin Ezell was a Maintenance 

Worker for the City of Paso Robles 

from July 2000 to July 2005. Justin 

became a Water Systems Operator 

for the City of Sunnyvale in July 2005. 

In July 2007, he went to work for the 

City of Redwood City as Public Works 

Superintendent. Justin was appointed Director of 

Public Works for the City of Concord starting in 

September 2012. In September 2021, Justin started 

his Assistant City Manager tenure.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Olson Company is a premier California               

builder of affordable new home communities. 

Since 1988, The Olson Company mission                                

has been to work hand-in-hand with cities to  

solve the critical shortage of urban housing  

by promoting and investing in responsible  

development that improves quality of life for  

everyone.  

 

The company has successfully 

 partnered with more than 100 cities since 1988. 

 

Todd Olson 

President of Community Development 

Telephone: 562-370-2209 

 

The Olson Company 

562-370-2259 

562-430-4413 Fax  

 3010 Old Ranch Parkway, Suite 100 

Seal Beach, CA 90740 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 Annual Conference 

November 13 – 15, 2024 

Hilton Santa Barbara Beachfront Resort 

633 E. Cabrillo Blvd., Santa Barbara, CA 93103 

https://mmasc.org/353/Annual-Conference 

 

 
 

Farrel Arthur Steward 

(August 18, 1922 – December 31, 2011) 

 

Farrel A. “Bud” Stewart served as the Concord city 

manager from 1960 to 1986 and again from 1992 until 

1994. Bud passed away on December 31, 2011, at the 

age of 89. He joined the U.S. Army in 1943 and was 

commissioned a 2nd Lieutenant in 1944. He was 

deployed to the European Theater of World War II 

and saw action in the Battle of the Bulge. He was 

wounded in 1945 and returned to California in 1946. 

Bud earned a BS from the University of California, 

Berkeley. He went to work for Concord in November 

1953 as City Engineer with Concord’s first city 

manager Ray Doran. Bud designed the first Concord 

city hall. He became the 2nd Concord city manager 

in April 1960. Bud served as President of the City 

Managers’ Department of the League of California 

Cities in 1978-1979. He was ICMA Regional Vice 

President in1983-1984. He loved to hike, fly fish, ski and 

play tennis. 

https://mmasc.org/353/Annual-Conference
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://www.mmasc.org/
https://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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https://www.tripepismith.com/
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Picking Up the Pieces: Cloverdale City 

Manager David Kelley will leave his 

position on December 20, 2024. He has 

served as the Cloverdale City 

Manager since March 2018. He joined 

the city staff in February 2016 as the 

Assistant City Manager and 

Community Development Director. 

After working for a private consulting 

firm starting in 1995, David went to work for the County of 

Colusa. He left the county in 2001 and worked for a 

private company in Rocklin. In September 2004, David 

was hired as a Senior Management Analyst by the Town 

of Windsor. He became Assistant Town Manager in 

August 2011 and worked in that post while Linda K. Kelly 

served as Town Manager. David earned a BA in 

economics from California State University, Chico and an 

MBA from Sonoma State University. Tamara Vides is the 

new Watsonville city manager. Tamara is a native of 

Argentina and has worked for the city for some 30-years. 

She replaces City Manager Rene Mendez, who is the new 

city manager for the City of Salinas. Tamara served as 

Interim City Manager following Rene’s departure. She 

has worked as Assistant City Manager since October 

2020. Tamara earned an MA in recreation administration 

from San Jose State University. Calexico City Manager 

Esperanza Colio Warren was unexpectedly placed on 

administrative leave on June 7. She continues to be 

designated as on administrative leave. Juan Contreras 

has served as the Acting City Manager since June 7. The 

administrative leave decision came only two years into 

Colio’s five-year employment agreement. No 

explanation has been given to the public about the 

administrative leave action. Maritza Hurtado, leader of a 

local Calexico Recall group, wants the city manager 

fired. Retired City Manager Kevin Duggan is serving with 

the Mineta Transportation Institute (MINETA). Kevin is an 

Ethics Instructor and Senior Advisor for ICMA and the 

League of California Cities. He served in local 

government for more than 40 years, working for 

Campbell for 18 years, the last 6 as city manager. Kevin 

worked as the Mountain View city manager from 1990 

until his retirement in April of 2011. Kevin is a former ICMA 

West Coast Regional Director from 2011 to 2019. He was 

the President of the City Managers’ Department of the 

League in 2008-2009. Kevin was named the recipient of 

the 2019 ICMA Distinguished Service Award. Elaine Lister 

began her tenure as the city manager for the City of 

Mission Viejo in July. She took the reins from retired City 

Manager Dennis Wilberg, who received the prestigious 

Wes McClure Award from the League of California Cities 

for his dedication and mentoring of others. Elaine served 

as the Mission Viejo Director of Community Development 

from December 2013. She served as the director for 11 

years. Elaine was born and raised in Glasgow, Scotland 

and earned a BS from the University of Glasgow. She also 

earned an MS from San Diego State University.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

“Proof of Life” lunch: Thursday, September 19, 2024 

at the North Woods Inn Restaurant in La Mirada. This 

is a picture of retired city managers Greg Korduner 

of Huntington Park and Mike Egan of Norwalk.  

 
 

City of Dublin Assistant City Manager 

Colleen Tribby has been selected to serve 

as the next Dublin city manager. Colleen 

will replace City Manager Linda Smith 

when she retires in October. Colleen 

started as an Associate Consultant with a 

private firm in February 1998. She was a Manager and 

Consultant with MAXIMUS from October 1999 to February 

2003. In July 2005, she started with the City of South San 

Francisco as a Budget & Financial Manager. Colleen 

joined the City of Dublin city staff in April 2013 as the 

Director of Administrative Services. In December 2019, 

she was promoted to be the Dublin Assistant City 

Manager. Colleen earned a BA in literature and 

philosophy from Claremont McKenna College and an 

MBA from the European School of Economics. She also 

completed an executive leadership program at the 

University of California, Berkeley. While attending 

Claremont McKenna College (CMC), Making us think 

about WNBA Rookie Caitlin Clark, Colleen was a four-

year player and Captain of the CMC Women’s 

basketball team. She has coached girls’ basketball in the 

Tri-Valley area for more than 10 years. She received a 10 

Year ICMA Service Award in 2022. Colleen is the fifth 

Dublin city manager in the past three years. Sunnyvale 

Director of Finance Tim Kirby is the new Sunnyvale city 

manager. Tim has been serving as Interim City Manager 

since June 29 following former City Manager Kent 

Steffens’ retirement. Tim has worked for the city of 

Sunnyvale for 29 years, starting with the city in 1995. Tim 

worked as Utility Billing Manager from 2000 to October 

2013. He became the Assistant Director of Finance in 

2013, and Tim was promoted to Sunnyvale Finance 

Director in January 2016. He earned a BA in 

environmental studies San Jose State University.  
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More Pieces Picked Up: With City 

Manager Lori Sassoon departing the 

Norco city staff in August 2024, Finance 

Director Lisette Free is serving as Interim 

City Manager while the recruitment 

process is pursued. Lisette was hired in 

Norco in 2017 as accounting manager. She became 

Finance Director in 2020. Before joining the Norco city 

staff, Lisette worked 10 years for the County of Orange as 

a Senior Internal Auditor (2007-2012) and Audit Manager 

(2012-2017). She earned a BS in accounting from Azusa 

Pacific University. Lori worked for Walnut, Glendale and 

San Bernardino before serving as City Manager for Villa 

Park (2009-2012) and Deputy City Manager for Rancho 

Cucamonga (2012-2022). She was selected to serve as 

the Norco city manager in August 2022. Lori earned a BA 

from California State Polytechnic University, Pomona and 

an MPA from California State University, San Bernardino. 

Courtney Padgett, Burbank Assistant City Manager, has 

been named to serve as Interim Chief Information 

Officer, replacing Kevin Gray. Kevin is moving on to serve 

as the Chief Technology Officer for Metrolink. Though 

Courtney is accepting the new responsibilities, she will 

also continue in her role as Burbank’s Assistant City 

Manager. She has been the Assistant City Manager since 

July 2024. Courtney joined the Burbank city staff in 2017 

serving on the Police Department’s Mental Health 

Evaluation Team (MHET). She has been the Police 

Administrator since 2020. Before coming to Burbank, 

Courtney worked in State and county government 

positions in Florida. She earned a BA and an MS in criminal 

justice from the University of Central Florida. Antioch has 

hired Bessie Marie Scott as the city’s new city manager. 

Bessie steps in to replace Acting City Manager Kwame 

Reed. The hiring action was taken on a 3-2 vote. Bessie is 

the Deputy Inspector General for Public Safety for the 

City of Seattle, Washington. The Antioch position will be 

her first as a city manager. Bessie earned a BA from the 

University of California, Santa Barbara and an MPA from 

the University of Washington. Dixon City Manager Jim 

Lindley was appointed in February 2012. He previously 

served as the city manager for the City of Dunsmuir. Jim 

became the Dunsmuir city manager in June 2010. The 

previous Dixon City Manager Nancy Huston left the city 

to work as an Assistant County Administrator for Solano 

County. Jim earned a BA in economics and an MPA from 

California State University, San Bernardino.  

 

SHORTS: *Richard Jacobs, a longtime 

Solana Beach resident, formerly of 

Willdan Engineering and a former owner 

of his own consulting service, graduated 

from the University of Maine. *Stanley 

Morgan of Vacaville, former Anderson 

City Council Member and Dairy Valley 

(Cerritos) Assistant City Manager, went to 

El Segundo High School.  

 

 

Letters and Notes from Readers: 
 

Unfortunately, I will not be able to make it to the 

September 19 “Proof of Life” lunch. That said we have 

Proof of Life lunch Northern California set this Tuesday at 

Mimi's Cafe in Fairfield. Kudos to Rod Wood. 

--Kevin O’Rourke  
 

Thank you for the invitation - I would love to be there on 

September 19, but I am already committed to a reunion 

with the staff I worked with in Pasadena Public Works. 

Being the Public Works Director was so much 

fun!!  Please keep me on the “Proof of Life” invitation list 

and I will try and be there next time. 

--Cynthia Kurtz 
 

Sad news about Jeff Kinsell passing away. Rest in Peace, 

Jeff. He was brilliant! With Manny passing away only Pam 

remains. They were a good team.  

Always thought Wade was a California boy, he is a good 

guy. 

--Mike Sakamoto 
 

NOTE: Pam Newcomb’s husband, Charles Robert 

Newcomb passed away on September 3, 2024. 

Condolences to Pam! 

 

*Lakewood city council member Todd Rodgers, retired 

from the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department, is the 

new Chief of Police for the Rio Hondo College and 

charged with building their first police department. 

*Former City Manager Ron Molendyk is currently working 

Business Development for Assured Care & Staffing 

Services based in Anaheim. *Former South Gate and 

West Covina city manager Andy Pasmant earned a BA 

from California State University, Los Angeles. *Edward R. 

James, a former U. S. Marine who is a University of 

California, Los Angeles (UCLA) alumnus, who served 10 

years as the Concord city manager starting in 1994, 

served as the Concord Interim City Manager in 2007 and 

again in 2016. Alameda, where Jennifer Ott serves as city 

manager, is asking residents to immediately report crimes 

to the police department rather than posting them on 

social media. *Matt Morley, who served as the Assistant 

City Manager for the City of Cupertino from January 

2003, is the new city manager for the City of Saratoga 

starting in June 2024. *Goleta City Manager Robert Nisbet 

began his Goleta tenure September 2022 and previously 

served 4 years as City Manager in Half Moon Bay. 

*Deborah Dixon, worked for Gardena and Torrance and 

the private sector before she joined the City of Lomita 

about 6 years ago, starting in October 2018 and she was 

promoted to Human Resources and Risk Manager in 

November 2023. *Retired Sacramento City Manager 

John Shirey has been serving as the President of the 

Sacramento Philharmonic & Opera since July 2021. *Rod 

Wood gets kudos for pulling together a Northern 

California “Proof of Life” lunch program including the 

September lunch at Mimi’s Café in Fairfield.*** 


